Shutesbury Board of Health November 2, 2022, 7 pm Virtual meeting

Present: Catherine Hilton, chair; Wm Levine, Norene Pease, Arleen Read, Garrett Simonsen, board members; Miriam DeFant, Conservation Commission; Doc Pruyne, Diane Jacoby, guests.

Norene summarized the morning's briefing on the Public Health Excellence Grant, in which Shutesbury is participating as part of a group led by the Greenfield Health Department.

Minutes of the previous meeting were approved.

56 Wendell Road condemnation: action deferred until the first meeting of December.

Cat withdrew a proposal for a policy that would require an expert opinion before granting an out-of-season beaver permit. Miriam suggested a meeting to develop preemptive action for the Fiske Brook culvert only, with representatives from the Conservation Commissions of Shutesbury and Wendell, the Shutesbury Highway Department, the Board of Health, and an animal control expert.

Green burial BOH regulation: This has been recommended by Town Counsel. Cat has requested assistance from MAHB. Discussion of what should be included in the regulation. Cat will draft a few paragraphs stating our intentions.

Adjourn 7:50